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香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region

  

放棄註冊商標 

(局部放棄)

 

根據《商標條例》(第 559章)第 56條及《商標規則》(第 559章附屬法例)第 56條，以下註冊商標的擁有人已就某些該

等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S) 
(PARTIAL SURRENDER)

 
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered.

[111] 註冊編號: 
Trade Mark No.: 

301939672

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址: 
Owner's Name, Address: 

Tesco Stores Limited
Tesco House, Shire Park, Kestrel Way,
Welwyn Garden City, AL7 1GA,
UNITED KINGDOM

[740/
750]

擁有人的送達地址: 
Owner's Address for Service:

WILKINSON & GRIST
6th Floor, Prince's Building
Chater Road
HONG KONG

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

3,5,8,11,14,16,18,20,21,24,25,27,28,29,30,31,32
,33,35

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration:
放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender
Taking Effect:

08-06-2011 

04-06-2021

  

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務：

Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration:
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類別 Class 1
Chemicals used in industry, science and photography, as well as in agriculture, 
horticulture and forestry; unprocessed artificial resins, unprocessed plastics; 
manures; fire extinguishing compositions; tempering and soldering preparations; 
chemical substances for preserving foodstuffs; tanning substances; adhesives used in 
industry; wallpaper removing preparations.

類別 Class 2
Paints, varnishes, enamels; painters' colours; distempers; japans; lacquers; paint and 
varnish fixatives; wood preservatives; wood stains; anti-corrosive and anti-fouling 
compositions; anti-corrosive oils; preservatives against rust; mordants; raw natural 
resins; metals in foil and powder form for painters, decorators and artists; shoe 
dyes; leather stains; all included in Class 2.

類別 Class 4
Industrial oils and greases; motor oils; fuels, lubricants; firelighters; candles; 
wicks; illuminants; dust absorbing, wetting and binding compositions; charcoal, coke, 
coal, wood briquettes, wood coal for grilling and wood spilling for lighting, 
briquettes; all included in Class 4.

類別 Class 6
Common metals and their alloys; metal building materials; transportable buildings of 
metal; materials of metal for railway tracks; non-electric cables and wires of common 
metal; ironmongery, small items of metal hardware; pipes and tubes of metal; safes; 
goods of common metal not included in other classes; ores; and parts and fittings 
therefor; all included in Class 6.

類別 Class 7
Machines and machine tools; motors and engines (except for land vehicles); machine 
coupling and transmission components (except for land vehicles); agricultural 
implements other than hand-operated; incubators for eggs; and parts and fittings 
therefor; none of these goods being blenders, mixers or juice extractors; all included 
in Class 7.

類別 Class 9
Scientific, nautical, photographic, photocopying, cinematographic, optical, weighing, 
teaching apparatus and instruments; apparatus for recording, transmission or 
reproduction of sound or images; magnetic data carriers, recording discs; automatic 
vending machines and mechanisms for coin-operated apparatus; cash registers, 
calculating machines; computers, computer hardware, computer software; data processing 
equipment; batteries; communications apparatus and instruments; spectacle frames and 
glasses; sunglasses; telephone directory databases; vehicle breakdown warning 
triangles; parts and fittings for the aforesaid goods; all included in Class 9.

類別 Class 10
Surgical, medical, dental and veterinary apparatus and instruments, artificial limbs, 
eyes and teeth; orthopaedic articles; suture materials; babies' feeding apparatus; 
contraceptive; contraceptive appliances and devices; and parts and fittings therefor; 
all included in Class 10.

類別 Class 12
Vehicles; apparatus for locomotion by land, air or water; and parts and fittings 
therefor; all included in Class 12.

類別 Class 13
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Firearms, ammunition and projectiles; explosives; fireworks; and parts and fittings 
therefor; all included in Class 13

類別 Class 15
Musical instruments; musical boxes; and parts and fittings therefor; all included in 
Class 15.

類別 Class 17
Rubber, gutta-percha, gum, asbestos, mica and goods made from these materials and not 
included in other classes; plastics in extruded form for use in manufacture; packing, 
stopping and insulating materials; flexible pipes, not of metal; and parts and 
fittings therefor; all included in Class 17.

類別 Class 19
Portable sheds; cloches; huts; greenhouses; non-metallic horticultural frames; ceramic 
tiles; concrete garden ponds; bird baths (structures); plaster; cement; non-metallic 
sealing and filling compounds and materials; non-metallic building materials; non-
metallic rigid pipes for building; asphalt; pitch; bitumen; non-metallic transportable 
buildings; monuments not of metal; outdoor blinds, not of metal or textile; parquet 
flooring; non-metallic floor tiles; non-metallic flooring, and non-metallic paving 
materials; non-metallic gates; gravestones; mantelpieces; marble; limestone; 
sandstone; mosaics; non-metallic swimming pool (structures); and parts and fittings 
therefor; all included in Class 19.

類別 Class 22
Ropes, string, nets, windbreaks (screening), tents, awnings, tarpaulins, sails, sacks 
and bags (not included in other classes); padding and stuffing materials (except of 
rubber or plastics); raw fibrous textile materials; ladder tapes and webbing for 
venetian blinds; eiderdowns; and parts and fittings for all of the aforesaid; all 
included in Class 22.

類別 Class 23
Yarns and threads for textile use; sewing thread and yarn; cotton thread and yarn; all 
included in Class 23.

類別 Class 26
Lace and embroidery, ribbons and braid; buttons, hooks and eyes, pins and needles; 
needle boxes and pin cushions; artificial flowers and fruit; badges (not of precious 
metal); hair ornament accessories; buckles, brooches and feathers, all being 
accessories for shoes and/or clothing; tea cosies; haberdashery except thread; wigs; 
all included in Class 26.

類別 Class 34
Tobacco; cigarettes, cigars; smokers' articles; matches; herbs for smoking; and parts 
and fittings therefor; all included in Class 34.

類別 Class 36
Insurance services; financing of loans; cheque encashment services; credit services; 
provision of cash dispensing facilities; saving scheme services; banking; financial 
leasing; mortgaging; securities; brokerage; guarantee; investment; safe deposit 
services; financial and investment consultancy and analysis services; money transfer 
services by electronic means; cheque clearing services; payment administration 
services; fund management services; recording and billing services for financial 
transactions; exchanging money, electronic funds transfer, issuing of travellers 
cheques; leasing retail store space; all included in Class 36.
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類別 Class 37
Building construction; vehicle services stations; motor vehicle maintenance and 
repair; cleaning of motor vehicles; dry cleaning, pressing, ironing and repair of 
clothes; leather care, cleaning and repair; shoe repair; all included in Class 37.

類別 Class 38
Telecommunication services; transmission, storage, collection and delivery of data and 
of information by electronic means, computer, cable, radio, teleprinter, electronic 
mail, television, microwave, laser beam or communication satellite means; providing 
access to and leasing access time to computer databases; all included in Class 38.

類別 Class 39
Transport of goods; packaging and storage and delivery of goods; porterage; chauffeur 
and taxi services; travel agency services; arranging and reservation of travel, tours 
and cruises, tourist office services; wrapping of goods; rental and parking of 
vehicles; all included in Class 39.

類別 Class 40
Photographic services related to enlarging, film development, printing, processing and 
reproduction; photographic finishing, etching and duplication; services for the 
transfer of photographic prints, photographic transparencies or cinematographic film 
onto video tapes; mounting services for photographic transparencies; framing, 
collation, folding, stapling, perforating, cutting and binding of printed, copied and 
typewritten material; processing and printing of films by digital imaging equipment, 
all being print finishing services; tailoring; collating of paper materials; all 
included in Class 40.

類別 Class 41
Education, entertainment and training services relating to department stores; 
amusement services, organising of sporting activities, organising events for cultural 
purposes, library services, rental of video tapes and video recorders; photography; 
copywriting and editing; all included in Class 41.

類別 Class 42
Interior design consultancy; interior design services relating to shop fitting and 
shop layouts; consultancy services relating to branding of goods; printing, 
typesetting and graphic design services; preparation (design) and production of 
artwork; database, on-line and Internet technological information, advisory and 
consultancy services; interactive database design services; updating and design of 
computer software; design, drawing and commissioned writing, all for the compilation 
of web pages on the Internet; information, advice and technical assistance relating to 
all the aforementioned services.

類別 Class 43
Cafe, cafeteria and restaurant services; provision of creche facilities; hotel 
reservations.

類別 Class 44
Health and beauty care services; massage services; optician services; spectacle, 
eyeglass and contact lens services; hairdressing salons; pharmacy services; veterinary 
services and animal grooming; horticultural services; flower arranging.

類別 Class 45
Funeral and cremation services; religious services; providing services on legal 
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advisory and research services relating to tax, inheritance and conveyancing; legal 
and intellectual property consultancy services.

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下：

The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows:

類別 Class 3
Bleaching preparations and other substances for laundry use; cleaning, polishing, 
scouring and abrasive preparations; soaps; perfumery, essential oils, cosmetics, hair 
lotions; dentifrices.

類別 Class 5
Pharmaceutical and sanitary preparations; dietetic substances adapted for medical use, 
food for babies; plasters, materials for dressings; material for stopping teeth, 
dental wax; disinfectants; preparations for destroying vermin; fungicides; herbicides.

類別 Class 8
Cutlery, hand operated hand tools and implements; non-electric can openers; irons 
(non-electric hand tools); nail files; needle-threaders; vegetable shredders and 
slicers; and parts and fittings therefor; none of these goods being hair clippers for 
personal use or curling tongs; all included in Class 8.

類別 Class 11
Apparatus for lighting, heating, steam generating, cooking, refrigerating, drying, 
ventilating, water supply and sanitary purposes; and parts and fittings therefor; all 
included in Class 11.

類別 Class 14
Precious metals and their alloys and goods in precious metals or coated therewith, not 
included in other classes; jewellery, precious stones; horological and chronometric 
instruments; and parts and fittings therefor; all included in Class 14.

類別 Class 16
Paper, cardboard; printed matter; bookbinding material; photographs; stationery; 
adhesives for stationery or household purposes; artists' materials; paint brushes; 
typewriters and office requisites (except furniture); instructional and teaching 
material (except apparatus); plastic materials for packaging (not included in other 
classes); printers' type; printing blocks.

類別 Class 18
Leather and imitations of leather, and goods made of these materials and not included 
in other classes; animal skins, hides; trunks and travelling bags; umbrellas, parasols 
and walking sticks; whips, harness and saddlery; and parts and fittings therefor; all 
included in Class 18.

類別 Class 20
Furniture; mirrors; picture frames; drinking straws; works of art made of wood, wax, 
bamboo, plaster or of plaster materials; articles of wood, wax, bamboo, plaster or of 
plaster materials for ornamental purposes; sleeping bags; ladders; barrels; air 
mattresses, cushions and pillows; bead and bamboo curtains and parts and fittings for 
curtains; beds, bedding (except linen) and non-metallic bed fittings; display boards; 
cots and cradles; cushions; non-metallic door and window fittings; kennels and 
containers for household pets; slatted indoor blinds; goods (not included in other 
classes) of wood, plaster or of plaster materials, cork, reed, cane, wicker, horn, 
bone, ivory, whalebone, shell, amber, mother-of-pearl, meerschaum and substitutes for 
all these materials, or of plastics; and parts and fittings therefor; all included in 
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Class 20.

類別 Class 21
Household or kitchen utensils and containers (not of precious metal or coated 
therewith); combs and sponges; brushes (except paint brushes); brush-making materials; 
articles for cleaning purposes; steelwool; unworked or semi-worked glass (except glass 
used in building); glassware, porcelain and earthenware not included in other classes.

類別 Class 24
Textiles and textile goods, not included in other classes; bed and table covers; 
plastic coverings for furniture; pillow cases or cushion covers; plastic or textile or 
net curtains; upholstery fabrics; woollen fabric; all included in Class 24.

類別 Class 25
Clothing, footwear, headgear.

類別 Class 27
Floor coverings; carpets; rugs; mats; matting; linoleum; wall hangings (non-textile); 
wallpaper; artificial turf; all included in Class 27.

類別 Class 28
Games and playthings and dolls; gymnastic and sporting articles not included in other 
classes; decorations and artificial snow for Christmas trees; Christmas trees of 
synthetic materials; Christmas crackers; marionettes; and parts and fittings therefor; 
playing cards; all included in Class 28.

類別 Class 29
Meat , fish, poultry and game; meat extracts; preserved, dried and cooked fruits and 
vegetables; jellies, jams; eggs, milk and milk products; edible oils and fats; 
preserves.

類別 Class 30
Coffee, tea, cocoa, sugar, rice, tapioca, sago, artificial coffee, flour and 
preparations made from cereals, bread, pastry and confectionery, ices; honey, treacle; 
yeast, baking-powder; salt, mustard; vinegar, sauces (not including salad dressings); 
spices; ice; salad dressings.

類別 Class 31
Agricultural, horticultural and forestry products and grains not included in other 
classes; living animals; fresh fruits and vegetables; seeds, natural plants and 
flowers; foodstuffs for animals, malt.

類別 Class 32
Beers; mineral and aerated waters and other non-alcoholic drinks; fruit drinks and 
fruit juices; syrups and other preparations for making beverages.

類別 Class 33
Alcoholic beverages (except beers).

類別 Class 35
Departmental store retailing services; supermarket and/or hypermarket retailing 
services; advertising and promotional services; dissemination of advertising and 
promotional materials; direct mail advertising; market research services; marketing 
services; distribution of samples; shop window dressing; sales promotion services in 
relation to organising, operating and supervising of sales and promotional incentive 
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schemes; information and advice relating to all the aforesaid services; compilation of 
information into computer databases; business appraisals and research; cost price 
analysis; document reproduction and photocopying services; business management and 
administration services relating to printed matter; organisation of exhibitions for 
commercial or advertising purposes; economic and business forecasting; advisory 
services for business management; office machines and equipment rental; word 
processing services; import and export agency services; mail order catalogues; 
professional consultations relating to franchising and retailing; compilation, 
storage, analysis, retrieval of information; all included in Class 35.

 
[111] 註冊編號: 

Trade Mark No.: 

301954602

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

不適用

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址: 
Owner's Name, Address: 

魅族科技（中国）有限公司（MEIZU TECHNOLOGY CO., LTD.
）

中國內地

廣東省珠海市

科技創新海岸魅族科技樓
[740/
750]

擁有人的送達地址: 
Owner's Address for Service:

集佳知識產權有限公司

香港

九龍旺角洗衣街 39-55 號

金雞廣場 12 層 1201 室
[511] 類別編號： 

Class No.: 

9

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration:
放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender
Taking Effect:

23-06-2011 

14-05-2021

  

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務：

Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration:

類別 Class 35
貨物展出；廣告；為零售目的在通訊媒體上展示商品；組織商業或廣告交易會；進出口代理；替他人推銷；替他人採

購（替其他企業購買商品或服務）；職業介紹所；商業場所搬遷；計算機數據庫信息系統化；會計

類別 Class 38
電視廣播；計算機終端通訊;計算機輔助信息與圖像傳輸；電話通訊；移動電話通訊；電信信息；尋呼(無線電、電話
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或其它通訊工具)；調製解調器出租；電訊設備出租；電子公告牌服務（通訊服務）

類別 Class 42
技術研究；研究與開發（替他人） ；計算機軟件設計；計算機編程；計算機軟件維護；把有形的數據和文件轉換成電

子媒體；替他人創建和維護網站；計算機軟件的安裝；提供互聯網搜索引擎；包裝設計；室內裝飾設計；質量檢測

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下：

The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows:

類別 Class 9
計算機軟件（已錄製）；智能卡（集成電路卡）；計算機周邊設備；多媒體手機；多媒體音頻視頻播放器；頭戴耳機

；網絡通訊設備；照相機（攝影）；集成電路；電源適配器；電池；衛星導航儀器；複印機（光電、靜電、熱）；筆

記本電腦；攝像機；電子出版物（可下載）；MP4 播放器；電池充電器；電線；傳感器。


